
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 2016 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 

 
 

FOUNDATION 1 CHILDREN 
PUPIL PREMIUM AND FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

 
Pupil premium is money we receive as a school from the government.  One way in which we are able to claim this 
funding is by our parents registering their children for free school meals.  If you receive an eligible benefit you can 
apply, even if your child is part-time in nursery.  We would like to encourage you to do so as this has a positive effect 
on our learning environment and facilities.  It will also save you having to apply when your child starts school full-
time.     

 
You are now able to register and apply for free school meals direct via the Nottingham County Council 
website: go to https://emsonline.nottscc.gov.uk/CitizenPortal  You will receive an immediate decision 
via e-mail regarding your child’s entitlement. 
 
 

 
 
Many thanks 
The Foundation 1 Team 
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